

STAMFORD POLICE DEPARTMENT

725 BEDFORD STREET STAMFORD, CT 06901 (203) 977-4681 FAX (203) 977-5583

A regular meeting of the Stamford Police Commission was held on Monday, October 3, 2022 at 5:00pm at Stamford Police Headquarters.

Present at the meeting were Commissioners Fedele, Jackson, Findeisen and Aveiro. Commissioner Bass was absent. Chief Shaw, Assistant Chief's Louis DeRubeis and Richard Conklin, Captain. Michael Noto, and Rev. Hill

Commissioner Fedele called meeting to order at 5:05pm

Review of Minutes

Commissioner Fedele made a motion to accept the minutes. Commissioner Jackson second. All were in favor.

Employee Performance Recognition

Nothing at this time

Commissioner Awards

Commissioners gave out 6 awards to the following Officers Grabinski, Landry, King, Romano, Montanaro and Sgt. Booth. Captain Conklin and Sgt. Barbagallo read the commendation letters from the Squad Sgts. and Lts.

Comments from Public

John Flynn addressed the Commission regarding incidents from several years ago. Commission informed John that they were a new Commission and to please send them a synopsis of the issue.

Sam Magliari addressed the Commission regarding an arrest and several other issues that he felt were unsubstantiated. He was told to also send the Commission an email or short synopsis of his issues.

Personnel Update

Commission went into Executive Session at 5:17pm with a motion by Commissioner Aveiro second by Commissioner Jackson. Commission came out of Executive Session at 5:47pm.

Administrative & Operations Report

Chief Shaw stated that on Thursday October 6, 2022 at 11:00am there would be a press conference at 888 regarding Domestic Violence. He spoke about Officer Stempien and the Cyber Task Force and how he was able to provide a Stamford company with a decryptor to unlock files potential saving them millions in ransom payments.

Community Engagement

This weekend we will be having a Faith in Blue event. Friday will be a walk in Scalzi Park, Saturday a cookout at Bethel AME Church, Sunday officers will visit several different religious facilities and attend their services and Monday evening will be a Meet & Greet. Chief Shaw talked about other Community Outreach projects that happened in September: Strawberry Hill School, Lione Park, Building 1 Community, Guatemalan Consulate was here and their Independence Day Celebration, Mexico Independence Day Flag Raising

Old/New Business

Chief Shaw spoke about the Calcium Scanning that Dr. Schuster has been performing on a few officers. Chief is confident we are helping and this is a real game changer for the officers.

Chief thanked Lou DeRubeis for his 25 year service to the Police Department and congratulated him on his promotion to Director of PSHW.

Commissioner Fedele made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:57pm second by Commissioner Findeisen. All in favor. Next Commission meeting will be November 7, 2022

Submitted.

Michael Fedele

Michael Fedele

Chairperson